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Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for May 23, 2009
Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for May 23, 2009

Attending meeting: 

Committee Members: Don Cornwell, Rebecca Duggan, Roland McDonald, Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Paul and Judi Purdy, Dick Sager, and General Manager Robert Neeb 
Judi Purdy called the meeting to order at 10:32 a.m.
Roland McDonald moved and Paul Purdy seconded the motion to approve the Agenda and the minutes of the August 30th 2008 meeting; motion carried.

General Manager’s Report

· Bob Neeb said he would work with Dick Sager make sure the airstrip and aircraft parking area is ready for the fly-in. Bob said Dick could rent a power rake again if needed.
· Those who are organizing the boat parade would like to have aerial pictures. Rebecca Duggan said she would be willing to fly over if we have a photographer. Roland mentioned that Tony Taday may be willing to take the photographs.
· Candy drop for 4th of July – Rebecca Duggan said she would ask Dan Valle if he would be willing to do the candy drop. Roland McDonald volunteered to be the ground observer.

· Re-Max has offered their hot air balloon for the fly-in.

Airport Manager’s Report 
· Dick Sager reported that he is mowing the airstrip now. Jim O’Dea, Roland McDonald and Paul Purdy volunteered to help with mowing the airstrip. All who use the mower must be trained by Lynn from the golf course.  

· Dick Sager is preparing the commons for the fly-in and would like to add a couple of culverts to allow easy access to the aircraft parking area. These culverts may be the last allowed along the airstrip. 

Unfinished Business

Updating http://www.airnav.com/airport/0MI1 - In October 2008, Judi Purdy gave Debbie Mahaffy the form to send to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) to change the Airport use and Ownership area from "private" to "basic utility airport" AirNav updated their site in May 2009 but still lists it as “private.’ Judi will ask Debbie to send in another update.
Airstrip Bulletin Board 

· Small roof over the bulletin board – Bob Neeb reported that one of the employees began working on it and then became ill. They will finish it as soon as they have staff available.

· Information for the bulletin board – Judi Purdy has laminated information to update it. She distributed the contact sheet and airport rules to see if any changes were needed. When they are laminated, she will update the board.

New Business
Fly-in August 9 - We discussed the fly-in and will do a walk-through after the June 13 meeting.  
· Roland McDonald mentioned that he has a 16 foot air-conditioned trailer with a generator that can be used as a base station.

· Dick Sager said he could bring his travel trailer over and put the awning up. We could have a table and chairs there for pilots to sign in and get a ride to the Hearth for breakfast. Paul Purdy agreed to be in this area since the pilots will be busy with aircraft. Dick will prepare a list of lots for sale on the airstrip and have copies available on the table.
We will also need:

· Waste cans and a 5-gallon can for fuel collection.
· Porta-John

· C02 bottles for emergencies – Roland has 2 – will need a truckster from the golf course to carry them.
· Two golf carts for directing pilots to aircraft parking areas.
· Advertising – Judi will send the numbers of the radio stations who do free announcements to Rebecca. Jim O’Dea suggested advertising on fly-ins.com.  The Gladwin Record may put it in their community events area. Bob Need agreed to handle the press release to the newspaper.
· The Re-Max balloon will need to be by the Activities building since it is 200 ft high. They may raffle rides.

· Judi Purdy, Beryl O’Dea and Leslie Sager volunteered to shuttle pilots to the Hearth and back. They will use the walkie talkies owned by the POA. They can give one of their phone numbers to the pilots to call when they are ready to leave the Hearth.
· Rebecca prepared a flyer and Judi agreed to post it around Sugar Springs.

· It was agreed that only Sugar Spring pilots will use the radios to communicate with and direct aircraft flying in.

· We let Bob Neeb know that most of the people who will eat breakfast at the Hearth may be locals that do not fly in.  Bob said they will be prepared for a large crowd.

· Bob is working with the Realtors to make sure they are available at the Hearth for questions.

· The Marketing Committee agreed to let us put a poster advertising the fly-in at their booth during the July 4 Craft Show.

· Don Cornwell said he would bring the safety vests used at the craft show.

· Roland has 2 base radios and two hand-held radios, Jim O’Dea, Dick Sager, Buster Robbins, Mike Krause and Don Cornwell also have hand-held radios.  Roland mentioned that we may need a temporary FCC license for the day for the base station.

· It was discussed about having a sign on the back of the golf carts directing the pilots to tune to a specific frequency so we can communicate with them during the parking of their aircraft.

· Pilots who have volunteered to help with fly-in are: Dan Valle, Roland McDonald, Rebecca Duggan (chairing the event), Buster Robbins, Mike Krause, Jim O’Dea, and Dick Sager. Wayne Underwood said he would help if he is in town.

Elect a Chairperson
Bob Neeb suggested we wait until the June meeting to elect a new chairperson. That meeting will be chaired by the Board Representative.

Annual Report to the Board
The annual report is due to Debbie Mahaffy by June 10. Judi Purdy will prepare the report.

Adjournment
Without objection, the meeting was adjourned at 11:44 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy, Secretary
2009 Meeting Dates

June 13 - 9 a.m. in the Activities building
August 29 - 9 a.m. in the Activities building.  
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